February 17, 2005

Alphonzo D. Brooks, Bishop 

The Way of the Cross Church of Christ, Inc. 

819 D Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20002 

Re: Letters of Concern from Neighbors

Dear Bishop Brooks:


This is to inform you that I have received letters signed by 19 neighbors of your church at 9th & D Streets, NE. These residents have asked me to forward these letters to you on their behalf. The attached

letters express concerns about noise levels in the early morning and late evening, as well as parking and traffic safety issues associated with your church and affiliated commercial activities.

The neighbors are asking for a proposal from you on how we might engage in a respectful, constructive process to alleviate these concerns. I welcome your thoughts on this matter. 

A written response is requested by March 11, 2005. I am willing to distribute your response to the residents. If you wish to contact me before then, I can be reached at 202-544-3734 or rice6A03@verizon.net. 

Respectfully yours,

<original signed>

Cody Rice

Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner (6A03)

cc: 
Mayor Anthony A. Williams


Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Chief Charles H. Ramsey 

January 31, 2005

Alfonzo D. Brooks, Bishop

The Way of the Cross Church of Christ, Inc.

819 D Street NE

Washington, DC 20002

Dear Bishop Brooks,

We are the neighbors of Edmonds School and residents of the Stanton Park Community who share a commitment to the goals of public safety, health, welfare, and, the peace and quiet of our community. We hope that you, your church, and the commercial side of your activities will join us in sharing our goals.

We begin from a position of mutual respect for all people. We also share a commitment for the peace and safety of our neighborhood. With this letter, we express our hope that your will join us in finding

solutions that will protect our quality of life as you conduct your worship and business.

We are concerned about peace and safety issues resulting from activities of the church; including the late-night into the early-morning noise levels that preclude sleep and enjoyment of our homes, the monopolization of residential parking areas, blocking of crosswalks and fire hydrant access, illegal and unpleasant idling of buses, wrong way driving on a one-way street, and the regular and disruptive

sounding of building and car alarms without active response. Each of these issues affects the quality of life in our neighborhood.    

We invite a rejuvenated and constructive dialogue and problem solving effort with you, our long-term neighbor. We ask you for a proposal addressing how we might better work together to address these issues and strengthen our neighborhood through mutual respect and cooperation.

We hope to hear from you by February 28, 2005, so that we can work and live together as a community embracing peace and safety.

19 Signatures Attached

Cc: 
Anthony A. Williams, Mayor


Sharon Ambrose, Councilmember


Charles H. Ramesy, Police Chief
